8-11-20 Trauma System Support Committee

<u>Participating</u>: Sheryl Aldorando, Ronda Cerulli, Lynne Drawdy, Jamie Fletcher, Michelle Rud, Gaylen Tipps, Christina Wallace

<u>Approval of June Minutes</u>: Jamie moved to approve the June minutes; Sheryl seconded the motion. There were no discussion or objections..

Updates:

Arnold Palmer Hospital: Jamie reported they are doing what they can virtually but are cross-training with the registry. Stop the Bleed allows virtual, but you must also have a hands-on portion and there is information on how to do this safely, which she must run through risk management. Someone will have to sanitize all the supplies. She stated they are still posting on social media, working on videos, but only two days a week. They are working on a grant, focused on burns, to produce videos for three age groups (toddlers, school age and teens). If approved, the videos will play at Arnold Palmer and Winnie Palmer. She said they would like to get them into private practices but there is a cost for them. Sheryl and she met with Best Feet Forward re pedestrian safety. She said this was eye-opening as there were near misses during the event. They are working with Bike Walk Florida to see what virtual options there may be going forward. They are also trying to think about what to do with schools and are reaching out to all the pediatric and OB/GYN practices to provide standardized education. Lynne asked about reaching out to Federally Qualified Health Centers and CHDs who provide primary care and immunizations; Lynne will share contacts for Orange County. Tina reported they had the last Safe Kids meeting via Zoom.

<u>Osceola Regional</u>: Michelle stated that they are still responding to COVID, and there is very little interest right now because of COVID; even social media clicks are down. She has tried reaching out to other trauma centers and most are not doing well.

<u>Orlando Health</u>: Sheryl reported that ACS is hosting a webinar on how to do injury prevention virtually for members on Friday at 1 p.m. Sheryl will forward invitation and Lynne will send out to groups. Non-members are \$25. She will also take notes and share these.

<u>Holmes</u>: Gaylen stated that they are a new program and the organization is not yet ready to invest in a virtual injury prevention program, so they are on hold for now. The group stated they are happy to support her in providing information when she is ready. Gaylen stated that she had read about a Lean on Me program, a geriatric preparedness program. Sheryl stated that she and Jamie's programs are only a year old.

St. Lucie: Ronda stated this is her first day back in office after a 14-day quarantine. She is working on a Safe Baby Academy, broken into four sections. She has created PowerPoints and an instructor guide and made an ADA print version. She is launching those virtual classes via Zoom over next couple of weeks and is very excited about this.. Very excited about this. She is working with a funder on a drowning prevention program from Australia, Kids Alive Due to Five. The premise is based on five books, all in rhyme. The first book is given to parents in the hospital on how to prevent drowning in the home. The other four books are done in presentation style and given to every VPK child in the community, such as shut the gate, supervise, etc. They also have an app. The program requires an MOA that says we will not change the integrity of program; there is no charge, and they will send us all materials digitally. She opened the car seat program but had to shut down and will try to reopen with social distancing next week. All lost safe route to school funding but they still plan to continue bike safety education in schools by late October and run through February. Orange County is doing virtual safety checks. They have done those virtually and in June transitioned to social

distancing; they send out educational materials and then use the second floor of the parking garage to oversee parents installing car seats. They have seen drownings and near drownings. She asked if anyone has seen an uptick in gunshot wounds? Many have, and some in teens.

Tina agreed to provide a committee update on the Executive Committee call.

Adjourned at 10:24 a.m.